Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI Act) – Caring for animals in Covid-19
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds some of the information requested.
You asked:
Official Government advice states that anyone with horses, livestock or other animals (except for cats and dogs) should call their local authority if they are too unwell to care for their animals due to Covid-19 and if they don’t have anyone to help them. The official advice is contained at this webpage, which I last accessed on 13th April 2020: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-for-people-with-animals. Please can you advise:
 

1.     Has the local authority received any calls of the above nature?
a.     If this information is held, please advise which species help has been requested for.
2.     What is the local authority’s official response to such calls for help?
3.  What arrangements has the local authority made, or planned to make, for those animals that cannot be cared for by owners in the above circumstances?
a.     Please describe the nature of any temporary arrangements that may be being made. Please break this down by species and/or animal type if appropriate. 
b.     Please describe the nature of any permanent arrangements that may be being made. Please break this down by species and/or animal type if appropriate.
4.     How much financial resource does the local authority have access to to help people with animals in the above circumstances? 
a.     Is this being provided by the local authority itself or by central Government?
Answer: 

The Council has received thousands of calls to its switchboard in response to the Covid-19 pandemic. Each call log would have to be individually inspected to assess the nature of the request to consider if it fell within the scope of your request. 
Section 12 of the FOI Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for Local Authorities is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We estimate that it will take us in excess of 2.5 working days to determine appropriate material and locate, retrieve and extract the information in reference to your request. We estimate it will take 10,000 records at 3 minutes each which equates to 500 hours.  Therefore, your request will not be processed further. This is a refusal under s17.1 of the FOI Act.

The Council has no provisions for this sort of support and the Government has offered no support on this issue. The RSPCA and College Garth Kennels are offering a limited service locally and callers would be signposted there if assistance is needed.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


